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April 7, 2023 

 
Mr. Nathan Overson, CHC 
Director, Compliance/Risk 
Bartlett Regional Hospital 
3260 Hospital Drive 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 
noverson@bartletthospital.org 
 
 
Re: Reevaluation Request - Bartlett Regional Hospital Emergency Department Expansion and 

Renovation Project Certificate of Need Application dated 10-26-2022 
 
Dear Mr. Overson, 
 
I am in receipt of your request, submitted on 3-3-2023, to suspend review of the certificate of need 
(“CON”) application for Bartlett Regional Hospital’s (“BRH”) Emergency Department Expansion and 
Renovation Project, which was originally submitted on 10-26-2022. 
 

Per: 7 AAC 07.040 Submission of application 
(c) At the request of an applicant to modify or reevaluate an application, the department may 
determine that an application that was previously complete is now incomplete and suspend the 
application review process for up to one year. Following a granted suspension, the department 
has a new 60-day period under AS 18.07.045 to defer review or to submit an analysis and 
recommendation to the commissioner. 

 
Thank you for BRH’s CON application to expand and renovate its existing emergency department, and 
the subsequent request to suspend review. 
 
Per 7 AAC 070.040 (c), and after consideration of BRH’s request, a suspension of review of BRH’s 
CON application is granted.  The application is now considered “incomplete”.  The suspension is in 
place through March 3, 2024. 
 
 

mailto:noverson@bartletthospital.org


 
 
 
 
CON Application dated 10-26-2022 
Page 2 

 
 
 
 
If you wish to proceed with project, please notify the CON Program and submit any amendments or 
changes to your original application no later than March 3, 2024. 
 
 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Alexandria Hicks, CON Program Coordinator 
 
 
 
/ah 
 
 


